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 YEOVAL CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Term 4 Week 9 

9 December 2019 

Together we inspire 
Together we learn 
Together we achieve 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

On Monday 2nd December K-6 students hosted many 

family and community members, who came to view some 

‘snippets’ of learning from Term 4.  

The afternoon was a positive experience for all involved 

and it was pleasing to observe all students, not only show 

off their learning but also their leadership skills.  

A big congratulations to the students in K-6 who did a 

wonderful job ‘wowing’ our families and visitors, to our 

families and visitors for supporting this initiative, to the 

staff for preparing students and the office staff for their 

work behind the scenes. 

It would not be a ‘student led’ activity if we did not 

provide some feedback from the students. 

“I liked that my family came and they got to see what I 

have been doing this term, that I got to show them my 

experiment and how to use the blue bots”. Connor  

 

“I liked how we got to show visitors what we have been 

learning and how we have been learning and they got to 

learn something too. It showed how we have improved in 

our work this year”. Brooke  

“I liked that the parents came in and they could see what 

the kids have been learning and the way things are in the 

classroom. Some of the parents had a crack at some of 

the things. I think it worked really well.” Jessica  

“I liked that our family was there, I like how dad joined us 

in ‘sweet beets’ and my sister too. I like how the parents 

said yes and used their manners.” Georgia M 

All of the families who attended would like to see this 

continue in 2020.    

Miss Amanda Crain  

 

Term 4 Week 9 
9 December   Gold Merit Lunch 
10 December  Super Skills for Survival Yr7-11 
11 December  Year 11 Primary Industries Day 
  Presentation Night 
12 December  2020 Yr 11 WAP & VET Induction 
13 December  PBL Celebration Day 

Student Led Learning Tours 



Well done to our primary students who led tours of their Term 4 learning to our parents and visitors on Monday. I 

thank Ms Amanda Crain for coordinating the opportunity and our primary staff who supported the students. 

Congratulations to Years 7 and 8, Ms Kristie Behan and Mr Ken Horley who led our final FYI exhibition for the year. The 

book launch was outstanding and I thank Mrs Jessica Hislop for being our guest author. 

Our intensive swimming program has concluded and I thank Mrs Carmel Vickers as Sports Coordinator for her 

organisation. This program takes the efforts of many staff to be successful and I thank Ms Gemma Loud, Mrs Debbie 

Blatch, Mrs Alana Kerin, Mrs Carmel Vickers, Mrs Jodi Foster and Mr Bradly Baker. 

Well done to our 2020 School Captain nominees who spoke in front of their peers prior to voting for our 2020 student 

leaders. 

The SRC did a great job organising the disco for all students! I thank Ms Gemma Loud and Mr Ben Lee for their 

organisation and the staff that stayed behind to assist with supervision. 

Our 2020 Year 7 class had a great day in Dubbo with their Year Advisor Mr James Sanders. The day concluded our 

transition program with students from Yeoval Central, St Columba’s and Cumnock Public Schools. 

I look forward to seeing you all at the Annual Presentation Night on Wednesday 11 December, beginning at 7pm 

sharp. It is a great way to celebrate our students’ achievements during 2019 and watch the performances. 

Mrs Nicole Bliss  

Principal 

 A message from the Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Intensive Swimming  

Intensive swimming was held this 
term with 19 students attending, the 
pool was a bit chilly but everyone 
braved the cold and swam to the best 
of their ability.  

The students gained the skills needed 
to be introduced into swimming. All 
students involved made positive 
progress.  

A big thank you to the AUSTSWIM 
teachers Miss Gemma Loud, Mrs 
Alana Kerin and Mrs Debbie Blatch. 

Mrs Carmel Vickers  

FYI Exhibition 



2020 Year 7 Transition Day 

Find us on Facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

SRC Drought Relief Disco 

On Wednesday 4th December Year 7 of 2020 went on a ‘get to know’ you excursion to Dubbo.  

Students visited the historic Dubbo Goal and then enjoyed a game at Ten Pin Bowling. The day concluded with lunch 
within the grounds of Dubbo 
Zoo.  

Mr James Sanders 

Last Tuesday the SRC ran a drought relief disco for primary and secondary students. In our school hall, DJ Edstar had lights 

flashing and music blaring.  

Students had a great time dancing, singing and catching up with friends. Light refreshments were provided and activities such 

as the limbo were played to the music.  

A huge thank you to Ms Crain, Mrs Johnson, Ms Behan, Mrs Vickers, Mrs Tremain and Ms Freeth for helping supervise. Thank 

you to the parents that supported the SRC by dropping off and picking up your children. On behalf of the SRC we would 

also like to say a huge thank you to Miss Loud and Mr Lee for organising DJ Edstar who had us entertained the whole night a 

week after attending the ARIAs to DJ.  

Claire Smith 



Congratulations to all our student achievers this week. 

Student of the Week 
Term 4 Week 8 

K/1/2:  Cody  
For his enthusiasm and effort in all 

areas of learning 
 

3/4: Michael  
For his enthusiasm and listening 

skills at Intensive Swimming 
 

5/6: Alisha 
For her impressive and confident 

approach to public speaking 

 

Stage 4: Skye 
For her willingness to be involved 
with and organising others at the 

Drought Relief Disco 
 

Stage 5: Mckayla 
For her creative approach to 

Drama activities 
 

Stage 6: Chase 
For stepping up and having a red 
hot crack in all curriculum areas

School Calendar 
Term 4, Week 9 

9 December  
Gold Merit Lunch 

10 December  
Super Skills for Survival Yr7-11 

11 December  
Year 11 Primary Industries Day 

Presentation Night 
12 December 

2020 Yr 11 WAP & VET Induction 
13 December  

PBL Celebration Day 

Term 4, Week 10 
16 December  

Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
 

Calendar Dates/Notices 

Our PBL focus areas for  
Weeks 6-10 are: 

 Kind thoughts, Kind words, 
Kind Actions  

 Follow instructions first time 

LIBRARY BOOKS 

ALL STUDENTS PLEASE 

RETURN YOUR BORROWED 

BOOKS  


